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Greetings Folks!

( hope you all have been enjoying Your swmmer, but ' sure
spirits ave a little bit dowwn considering we haven't beew able to
use our field,  want to assure everyone that we are working as
havd to get it back, We have had quite a few wmonkey wrenches
thrown our way but we still have a wajority of the Board mem-
bers and the town vote on our side. As always, we welcome any)-
body who would Like to help in the fight, and we will go over eve-
rything in a Lot more detail at this coming meeting.

Coming up this swmmer Will be the parrell wagner memorial
Fun Fly which has yet to have a date determined. We will most
likely have this at the Concord skyhawks field which is beauti-
ful and a fantastic club. Please let us know if yowd like to help
out, doing a fun fly is a Lot more fun than town politics!

Last and certainly wot least (d Like to thank Virgil Hermandez
for taking over the position of Newsletter Editor. Having a great
newsletter is something that really keeps a club together and
makes it feel cohesive which s extremely tmportant for us at this
thme. Bverybody give Virgil your thanks and send him any-
thing you'd like to see tn the newsletter...build pletures, flying
pletures, or crash pletures, or maybe a mini-review of the new
plane you just bought, built, flew, and crashed.

Cody
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SOUTHERN NH RADIO CONTROL CLUB MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 10TH, 2024
LITCHFIELD FIRE COMMUNITY ROOM

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: CODY, MARK, ED, AND JOHN
SECRETARIES AND TREASURER’S REPORTS WERE READ AND ACCEPTED.

CoDY PROVIDED AN UPDATE ON THE HUDSON SITUATION. AN AMENDED
VERSION OF THE 2019 AGREEMENT WILL BE PRESENTED BY CODY TO THE
SELECTMEN FOR A 1-YEAR PERIOD. DRIVING ON THE ROAD AS PROPOSED
WILL BE ONLY AS FAR AS THE ORIGINAL ROAD, WALKING IN FROM THERE
TO FLY WILL BE PROPOSED.

THE AGREEMENT WILL BE ON THE JUNE 11™ BOARD OF SELECTMEN'’S
AGENDA. THE TOWN HAS SELECTED AN ENGINEERING FIRM TO DO THE
TESTING AND EVALUATION.

MARK WOULD LIKE TO MAKE SURE THAT THERE HAVE BEEN MULTI-YEAR
REPORTS AND SIGN-OFF FOR THE LANDFILL.

A QUESTION ABOUT CONTACTING AN ATTORNEY WAS RAISED, ALSO A
QUESTION WAS ASKED ABOUT ANY HELP THE AMA COULD PROVIDE.

BRIAN ASKED IF THE AMA COULD HELP WITH LEGAL FEES, JOE MEN-
TIONED GO FUND ME AS A POSSIBLE SOURCE OF MONEY TO COVER
COSTS. PER LAST MONTH’S MEETING NO PR FIRM ARE TALKING TO US YET.

JUNE 11™ IS THE BOS MEETING. THERE WAS MORE DISCUSSION.

BRIAN SUGGESTED A RTK WITH REGARDS TO KEARSARGE AND MALIZIA'S
LAWYER COMMENT.

BRIAN SUGGESTED HUDSON RESIDENTS CONTACT THE SELECTMEN AND
URGE THEM TO SUPPORT THE CLUB.

FINALLY, THERE WAS SOME FUN DISCUSSION ABOUT FLYING AT DERRY
AND A POSSIBLE DARRELL WAGNER FUN FLY TO BE HELD AT CONCORD.

JOHN HAYS
SECRETARY
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Message from The NH Flying Tigers Derry NH

A proposal was published in the NHFT April newsletter and reviewed at the NHFT April club
meeting to assist members of the SNHRCC in Hudson NH. In support of SNHRCC and our hob-
by, I'm pleased to share proposal amendments as voted in unanimously by NHFT club mem-
bers present:

1) Any SNHRCC member that joins NHFT in 2024 will receive a 50% reduction in dues.

2) 2) NHFT will accept new members by majority vote at club meetings as applications are
received.

3) Members from SNHRRCC can visit our field at any time and will be notified when gates are
open.

4) Non-members do not have access to the field with our gate combination, and must be pre-
sent with a member of NHFT.

5) Non NHFT members do not have voting rights at meetings but welcome to attend and ask
questions.

Already, some SNHRCC cub members have joined, with more applications coming in. For those
| met at the field, | find them to be a great bunch with much to share. Two new members have
perfected the art of snagging planes out of tall trees! Yes, it happens, and yes they have a solu-
tion to be shared in a future video! It’s a great feeling to see new people at NHFT, with new
friendships made. Above all, we hope that somehow the Hudson Landfill situation will result in
keeping your flying site.

Paul Pazolt, President
NH Flying Tigers
603-560-5151

NFT Flying Field is at 1 B Street in Derry, NH
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Photo’s from Wagner Field One Year Ago
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I hope the photo’s of Wagner field brought back the joy and fun. Great Friends, and our
Flying Machines, and those great times will always remain with us.

I’'m lucky to continue the tradition of SNHRCC Bullsheet. Thanks John and Cody for
getting me started. -

More than anything, keep the fun alive. Keep Flying!

SNHRCC Newsletter - The Bullsheet
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TROST

The Recreational UAS Safety Test (TRUST)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZklBwvyb6gZc
This video explains the TRUST Test REQUIREMENT.

https://trust.modelaircraft.org/

This is the Course/test site.

ABOUT THIS TRAINING

WELCOME TO THE RECREATIONAL UAS SAFETY TEST (TRUST)

The Academy of Model Aeronautics is an FAA-approved Test Administrator of The Recreational UAS
Safety Test (TRUST).

TRUST is a collaboration between the FAA and industry to provide TRUST and educational safety material

to Recreational Flyers.
Recreational flyers can access the TRUST here by clicking START below!

Upon completion of the test recreational flyers should print or save a digital copy of their completion
certificate and keep it on their person when they fly. The Academy of Model Aeronautics cannot re-issue
your completion certificate if it is lost. The FAA cannot re-issue your completion certificate. Should you lose

your completion certificate, you will need to re-take TRUST and obtain a new certificate.

This is a requirement of the AMA and
FAA, so please take the few minutes to
take the course. The “test” is a set of
slides explaining the knowledge base

required, followed by a few “keep doing
it until you get it right” questions that is
the actual test. Its quite simple if you

watch the slides. You will need to keep a
copy of the certificate with you when
flying. Once and done forever.

No whining,
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REQUIRED
FLIGHT DOCUMENTS

These are the required documents to fly at an AMA Chartered Field.
For the FAA you technically only need your FAA Number where it can be seen on your aircraft
in plain view (i.e. not inside). I keep them in my radio box.

TROUST

Administration

Federal Aviation e The Recreational UAS Safety Test (TRUST)
Completion Certificate

Small UAS Certificate of Registration

Name:
Ken Schroeter

CERTIFICATE HOLDER: Ken Schroeter
UAS CERTIFICATE NUMBER: FA3YTPA3TR

ISSUED: 01/11/2016 EXPIRES: 12/12/2023 ’ " Authentication Token:
IAMA96606412846

Issued by:
Academy of Model Aeronautics on 7/1/2021

Southern New Hampshire RC ADUETM EM

Club
Ken Schroeter KEN SCHROETER
Adult Membership (renewal) w/
Exp: 02/10/2022 957918 3/31/2022
AMA 957918 (exp 03/31/2022) RRMRUCTOR

FAA Drone Registration Number/Card
TRUST Certificate

Current Club Card

Current AMA

b=
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Community Room

[V Parking

Litehfield Fire Dept
10 Liberty Way
Litchfield NH 03052

Photo by John Hayes

Our meeting spot is in the Community Room of the Litchfield Fire Dept.
Please pay attention to the parking restrictions that are made to accommeo-
date the Volunteer Firefighters on call. Violators will be mocked until they
move their vehicles.
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